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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 

Troop 243 Outings & Activities – February kicks off with the Pack 756 crossover and yearly flower sale kickoff followed by our annual Winter Freeze “camp out” at Camp Piomingo.  Crew 243 will host it’s pancake breakfast on February 13th featuring all you can eat freshly made pancakes, a serving of sausage and/or bacon and bottomless drink cup/mug all for $5.00.  Merit Badge University will help push our scouts toward Eagle and we will wrap up the month skiing at Paoli Peaks.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

February 2, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ St. Barnabas Cafeteria – Pack 756 Crossover and Flower Sale Kickoff

February 9, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings at St. Barnabas Cafeteria 

February 16, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ St. B Cafeteria – Engineering
February 23, 7:00 PM – Troop Court of Honor @ St. B Cafeteria
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Community Service Examples – Sid Wahle and Brandon Vish are two of our older scouts who set an example for all of our scouts.  In this picture you will see Sid (in the shadowy background) and Brandon (in the front) participating in the construction of a Habitat for Humanity project. In May of 2010, a club in which Sid Wahl at St. X. was involved got the ball rolling on projects that work with Habitat for Humanity.  The club, which Brandon Vish recently joined, works 2 Saturdays a month on these projects and continued until the weather got too cold to work outside.  The group, minimum age 16, gathers at 8:00 in the morning and generally works until 3 in the afternoon.  You read that correctly.  These are high school boys getting up and ready to work at 8:00 AM on a Saturday.  The volume of work pretty much guarantees that the guys never really gets to meet the families unless they go to an unveiling.  The youngsters that they are, they are given the harder jobs to do because many of Habitat’s volunteers are sr. citizens so these work days are no walk in the park.  On the plus side, this means that if you are over 18 years of age, like Sid, you get to cut, pound and drill things with power tools.  Sid says, “Whenever I work I leave with a feeling that I’ve actually made a difference in someone’s life, because I get to see the advancement that I have made!”
Ski Paoli Peaks – We are putting together a trip to Paoli Peaks on Sunday February 27th.  This will be a Sunday only trip.  While there are no prices yet, we need to get a head count so we can see what price we can come up with.  Please respond to Joe Lynch at whatwouldjoedo@gmail.com so we can get a headcount and make reservations.  We also need a leader to spear head this trip and drive the bus.

New Committee Chairman – For more years than he probably wants to admit due to the age implications, Frank Hulsman has been our Troop Committee Chairperson and before that held other leadership positions including Scoutmaster.  Troop 243 owes more to Frank than we can possibly imagine.  Frank decided that he would like to continue to serve the troop in other ways.  Fortunately for us this means that we will still see Frank and benefit from his knowledge, experience and generosity with his time.  On January 31st, the Troop 243 committee elected Paul Higdon to be our new Committee Chair. Fortunately for us, Paul, who is the former chair of the Pack 756 committee, is coming to our organization and he has volunteered to take over the reigns.  Paul led Pack 243 as the chair prior to the school merger and became the Committee Chair of the merged Pack 756.  Dealing with this new Pack, Paul’s challenges were somewhat frequent for a while but he led us through them.  He is well positioned to help keep Troop 243 moving forward.  Please welcome Paul aboard when you see him!
Seabase - Coral Reef Sailing, 2011 – Every summer Troop 243 goes on a high adventure trip.  Next summer, our destination is the BSA Seabase, in the Florida Keys.  Our Scuba trip is full, but we still have room for adults and scouts in the coral reef sailing and snorkeling adventure.  Please contact Frank Hulsman (frankhulsman@yahoo.com or 298-5340) if you are interested.  We may be dropping a Snorkeling trip so if you want to be a part of this adventure, let Mr. Hulsman know soon.

Pack 756 Crossover – On February 2nd, Pack 756 will present a crossover ceremony at which our scouts will welcome new members. We’d like to welcome those newest Troop members and they are: Chris Early, Corben Hartlage, Conner Higdon, Drake Hovsepian, Brandon Roberts and Eric Sinclair.  WELCOME!

Venture Crew Pancake Breakfast @ St. Barnabas – The Venture Scouts of Crew 243 will hold their ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT pancake breakfast, featuring fresh-made pancakes, Sunday February 13, 2011, 9 am - 1 pm, in St. Barnabas Cafeteria, 3042 Hikes Lane.  Cost:  $5, under age 6 free.  Please make plans to attend, bringing the whole family!  Venture crewmembers will be selling tickets at troop meetings.

Friends of Scouting – Mr. Daniel Roe, our new District Executive, will be at our Feb 23 Court of Honor with his Friends of Scouting presentation (and solicitation).  Please consider a donation to Friends of Scouting because they help keep scouting affordable.
Troop Leadership meetings – The monthly PLC will be held on February 27th and the adult meetings will be held on February 28th from 7-9.  They will take place in the St. Barnabas Annex.

Flower Sale - Jerry Zimmerer once again is leading our efforts, and like the past, will need the help of many volunteers.  Jerry is putting the leadership team in place right now.  If you can help with the sale, please contact Jerry at:  jerry@dsneal.com, letting him know.  
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  Friends of Troop 243 is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary







Pictured above is the recipient of the Mark Zimmerer Award, Joseph Wuertz.  In the picture from L to R are Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer, Joseph, Regina Zimmerer and Linda Wuertz.








